Planning Commission Work Meeting Minutes
Thursday, March 3, 2016
City Council Chambers
220 East Morris Avenue
Time 6:45 p.m.

Commission Members Present: Rachael Lauritzen, Presiding
Holly Carson
Laura Vernon
Leslie Jones
Susan Dickstein
Brandon Dalton
Jonathan Meakin
Spencer Walker

Staff Members Present: Michael Florence, Community Development Director
Francis Lilly, Deputy Director/Housing Administrator
Alexandra White, City Planner
Hannah Vickery, City Attorney

Community Development Director, Michael Florence, introduced four students from Westminster
College who would be working on a number of projects for South Salt Lake City as a Senior
Capstone Project. They would be working specifically on sections of the General Plan.

Mr. Florence stated that the students would be reporting back to the Planning Commission in a few
weeks once they have conducted research.

Joel Berg, Sky Willard, Carissa Killian, and Amarinda King introduced themselves to the
Commission and thanked them for the opportunity to speak with them, Mr, Berg explained that
the group intends to work with the City to build a sustainability element into the General Plan.
Ms. Willard added that they will be writing an overarching definition of “sustainability” that will
be applicable to all of the General Plan and ook into specific areas such as housing development,
greenspace development, and energy. The group would be researching sustainability methods
from other cities to see if any of them would be applicable to South Salt Lake City specifically.
Ms. Willard commented that they would be available for questions or suggestions from the
Planning Commission.

Mr. Florence informed the Commission that the group will make another presentation in two
weeks and he would be assisting them in the preparation.

City Planner, Alexandra White, presented information regarding the request for a Conditional Use
Permit that the Commission would be hearing during the regular meeting. The owners of Readdy
Gleaddy were requesting a Conditional Use Permit to construct a new commercial warehouse
building as an addition to the current building located at 32 West 2700 South. The addition would
be constructed on the property to the east of the current building and the existing residential
home/office would be demolished. The total building with the expansion would just less than
6,000 square feet and the business would occupy the entire space. Ms. White explained that
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6,000 square feet and the business would occupy the entire space. Ms. White explained that
warchouse uses are classified as conditional in the Transit-Oriented Development (TOD) Overlay,
which is the reason for the application. She then presented the General Site Plan and proposed
elevations. Ms. White stated that she would go into more detail during the Regular Meeting.

The Planning Commission Work Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:00 p.m.



Planning Commission Regular Meeting Minutes

Commission Members Present:

Staff Members Present:

Moment of Reflection:
Pledge of Allegiance:

Motion to Approve the Agenda

Thursday, March 3, 2016
City Council Chambers
220 East Morris Avenue

Time 7:00 p.m.

Rachael Lauritzen, Presiding
Holly Carson

Laura Vemon

Leslie Jones

Susan Dickstein

Brandon Dalton

Jonathan Meakin

Spencer Walker

Michael Florence, Community Development Director
Francis Lilly, Deputy Director/Housing Administrator
Alexandra White, City Planner
Hannah Vickery, City Attorney

Chair Lauritzen

Commissioner Carsen

Commissioner Carson

Second to the Motion: Commissioner Dickstein

Vote: Unanimous

New Business

. C-16-011

1. Conditional Use Permit and Design Review for a New Commercial Building Addition.

Action Item

Address 32-34 West 2700 South

Applicant  Readdy Gleaddy—Scott and Sheila Gledhill

City Planner, Alexandra White, presented the staff report regarding a request for a Conditional
Use Permit to construct a new commercial building addition at 32 West 2700 South. The addition
would be constructed on the property directly adjacent to the existing Readdy Gleaddy Building



South Salt Lake City Planning Commission Meeting 4
March 3, 2016

and the existing building on the property would be demolished. Ms. White noted that the two
properties had already been consolidated into one parcel. The building with the addition would be
5,786 square feet and the applicant will be occupying the entire space.

With regard to parking, Ms. White explained that the application did not meet the required number
of parking stalls for a retail use. Staff requested that the applicant have a parking study completed
as part of their application. In the study, the Traffic Engineer classified the building as a
warehouse/showroom rather than retail space. Ms. White stated that the requirement for a retail
use is defined as four stalls per 1,000 square feet of retail space, which would require 24 stalls for
the proposed space. However, the warehouse parking requirement is only one stall per 1,000
square feet, which would require only six stalls. Staff felt that six stalls would not be sufficient, so
the applicant proposed 15 parking stalls on the site plan. Ms. White stated that staff is supportive
of the proposed parking.

Ms. White stated that the application meets the landscaping requirement of 15%, but they
requested a modification to the buffer along the west property line. The applicant requested the
modification to keep the number of parking stalls at 15. Staff recommended approval of the
Conditional Use Permit with the conditions outlined in the staff report,

Chair Lauritzen asked if the proposed parking would meet the needs of the business. The traffic
study was included in the staff report and Mr. Dalton commented that the report showed the
business had an average of 9.6 transactions per day and roughly three customers per hour, The
Commission felt that the parking was sufficient.

In response to another question from Chair Lauritzen, Ms. White stated that an internal layout was
not included in the staff report but the applicant intended to have circulation between the two
buildings and the addition would primarily be a large showroom.

Commissioner Meakin asked if signage would be included on the new addition. Commissioner
Carter commented that the current ordinance requires the sign to be incorporated into the building.

With regard to landscaping, Commissioner Dickstein questioned the purpose of the shrubbery at
the back of the property as it would not be seen by the public. It was suggested that it was
included on the plan as a buffer for the adjacent residential uses.

The applicant, Scott Gledhill, gave his address as 185 East 4020 South.

Kim Howell, the contractor hired by the applicant, gave his address as 11027 Ryan Park Avenue
in Sandy. In response to a comment from Commissioner Dickstein, Mr. Howell explained that the
Readdy Gleaddy building is relatively new and would not need to be updated. However, the
applicant may replace the windows on the existing building as part of the construction.

Mr. Howell described the use of the new addition as a place where Mr. Gledhill could demonstrate
the cement polishing equipment he will be selling.
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Mr. Gledhill commented that he received responses from the neighbors on the east and west and
they are not opposed to the addition. He admitted that he had not spoken to or received
communication from the residential neighbors to the south.

Chair Lauritzen opened the public hearing,

Katharine Ramirez gave her address as 40 West Malvern Avenue and stated that she was not
aware of the proposal until she received notice of the public hearing. Ms. Ramirez was concerned
about the amount of commercial development taking place on the west side of State Street and felt
the City was not considering the area residents. She also expressed concern about parking for the
church adjacent to the subject property. Ms. Ramirez was not opposed to this business but was
uncomfortable with more commercial uses in the area.

There were no further public comments. Chair Lauritzen closed the public hearing.

Chair Lauritzen responded to the public comments by stating that commercial development in the
area was not driven by the City but by the owners of the properties. The duty of the Planning
Commission is to determine if the application meets the City ordinances. Chair Lauritzen felt that
staff and the applicant had worked together to create a good plan. She had no objections to the
application.

Commissioner Carson stated that she is also a resident of this area and understood Ms. Ramirez’s
concerns.

Commissioner Dalton commented that the existing Readdy Gleaddy Building is one of the nicer
buildings on this particular stretch of road and believed the addition would be beneficial for the
streetscape. He also liked the inclusion of the buffer along the south side.
Motion to approve of the conditional use permit to construct a commercial warehouse
building addition located at 32-34 West 2700 South with the conditions listed in the staff
report.

Commissioner Dalton
Second on the motion: Commissioner Vernon

Vote: Unanimous

Commission Business

Motion to approve the February 18, 2016 Planning Commission Meeting Minutes.
Motion to Approve: Commissioner Dalton
Second the motion: Commissioner Jones

Vote: Unanimous
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Staff Business — Information Items

Mr. Florence gave each Commissioner an application for an American Planning Association
membership. He asked the Commission Members to contact him if they were interested in
joining,

Adjournment

Motion to Adjourn: Commissioner Carson
Second: Commissioner Dickstein
VYote: Unanimous

The Planning Commission Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:35 p.m.
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STAFF ANALYSIS:

The applicant |
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Staff requested the applicant to apply [ conditional use permit and design review to change the
use of the building from retail/showroom to warehousing. Given that the applicant still intends to

showroom with sales out of a warehouse space, staff has worked with the applicant to
maximize the available parking stalls on-site. Currently, South Salt Lake Municipal code does not
have a parking standard that differentiates a showroom space from a retail space. Staff feels that a
showroom aligns best with the warehouse parking requirement. Any future general retail use at this
location would be required to acquire additional parking through a five (5) year parking lease
agreement.
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STAFF ANALYSIS:
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into consideration. The applicant will work
with staff to meet the site requirements
listed in Chapter 17.25 and 17.27 of the
South Salt Lake Municipal Code.
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STAFF ANALYSIS:

Building and Site Design

The proposed commercial building addition is setback to the rear of the property and connects to
the applicants existing business to the east. Staff finds that the proposed building is architecturally
compatible with the existing commercial building the applicant intends to expand. While there are
not a lot of commercial buildings directly surrounding this property, staff believes the proposal will
contribute to the improvement of the building stock in the city. The applicant will continue to work
with staff to ensure that all design standards are met, and that the building will adhere to all
considerations listed in title 17.24.350 of the South Salt Lake City Municipal Code.

G




PLANNING COMMISSION - MARCH 3, 2016

jSOUTH

SALT LAKE

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval of a conditional use permit to construct a commercial warehouse
building addition located at 32-34 West 2700 South, with the following conditions:

1. The project is subject to Design Review by Staff.

2. The applicant shall comply with all parking and site requirements as outlined in
Chapter 17.25 and 17.27 of the South Salt Lake Municipal Code.

3. The applicant shall comply with the requirements of the South Salt Lake City Fire
Marshal and the South Salt Lake City Engineer prior to constructing the
improvements.

4. The applicant shall bond for required site improvements, in the event that
landscaping or other improvements are requested to be deferred.

5. All other items of the staff report.







































